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AGO Milwaukee Chapter 
Upcoming Events 

 
Sunday, February 4, 2024 – 1:30 
Lecture and Members’ Recital 

Church of the Gesu 
1145 W. Wisconsin Ave 

Milwaukee, WI 
 

Saturday, March 9, 2024 
Organ Crawl South Side of Milwaukee 

Watch for upcoming details! 
 

April 2024 
Trip to St. Cecilia Catholic Church 

Wisconsin Dells 
 

Sunday, May 5, 2024 – 1:30 
Annual Meeting followed by 

Dr. Jan Kraybill Recital 
Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

 

 

Chapter Directory 
www.agomilwaukee.org 
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Chapter Officers 
Dean 

John Schubring 
715-212-3078 

dean@agomilwaukee.org 
- 

Sub Dean 
Karel Suchy 

262-553-9062 
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Secretary 
Mike Keegan 
414-225-1767 
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Treasurer 
Steven Jensen 
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Registrar 
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Executive Board  

 
Class of 2024 

 
Heide Hongsermeier 

Paul Kasten 
William Lieven 
Dean Rosko 

 
Class of 2025 
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Kerri Kelly 
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J. Craig Sproat 
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February 2024 
 

2 (Fri) 7:00 Ben Culli Hymn Festival 

St. Marcus Lutheran Church 

2215 N. Palmer 

Milwaukee, WI 
 

3 (Sat) 6:00 Bruce Bengtson, Organ 

St. Paul’s Catholic Student Center 

723 State St 

Madison, WI 

 

4 (Sun) 3:00 Chapter Event 

Members’ Recital and Lecture on Birdsong 

Dr. Ben Taft & Dr. Thomas Carr 

Thomas Koester, David Bohn, Karel Suchy with 

John Jordan and Wilhelm Matthies 

Church of the Gesu 

1145 W. Wisconsin Ave 

Milwaukee, WI 

 

4 (Sun) 2:30 Organ Prelude 

3:00 Candlemas Evensong 

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 

914 E. Knapp St 

Milwaukee, WI 
 

7 (Wed) 12:00 Just Bach  

Selections from the Art of Fugue 

Music at Historic Trinity 

1046 N. 9th St 

Milwaukee, WI 
 

24 (Sat) 11:00 Dr. John Schwandt Masterclass 

Concordia University Wisconsin 

Chapel of Christ Triumphant 

12800 N. Lake Shore Dr 

Mequon, WI 
 

25 (Sun) 3:30 Dr. John Schwandt Organ Recital 

Concordia University Wisconsin 

Chapel of Christ Triumphant 

12800 N. Lake Shore Dr 

Mequon, WI 
 

March 2024 
 

9 (Sat) Chapter Organ Crawl 

Watch PipeNotes and the website! 

 for Locations On the south side of Milwaukee 
 

17 (Sun) 3:00 Eternal Light 

Bel Canto Chorus 

St. Monica Parish 

5681 N. Santa Monica Dr 

Whitefish Bay, WI 
 

17 (Sun) 3:30 Dr. Craig Sproat, Organ 

Concordia University Wisconsin 

Chapel of Christ Triumphant 

12800 N. Lake Shore Dr 

Mequon, WI



 

February Members’ Recital with Lecture on Birdsong 

Dawn Chorus: 
Canticum Melodiam 
Canticum Avis 
Canticum Rex 
There is this evolutionary aspect of creating. The aspect of arranging of existing material elements in new 
artifacts based on previous experiences and knowledge. Stravinsky was asked about the definition of 
music, and he replied: “Music is an organization of tones, and an act of human mind.” He related his 
definition to a phrase by Schopenhauer: “… and the musical tones inhabit and form a universe of their 
own in which the human mind has created the materials and reduced them to order. 
The sounds of nature always inspired the creative process. Birdsongs had profound influence on 
composers and musicians through the centuries. Countless hours were spent studying them. 
There are so many inspirational topics of birds’ behavior: bird’s calls and dances, dawn chorus. And the 
most fascinating is the origin of birds - the direct evolutionary connection to dinosaurs. As the 
Smithsonian Magazine puts it: “All birds are dinosaurs, but not all dinosaurs are birds.”  
The creativity, as the life itself, is an evolutionary process of ordering and forming the existing material 
elements into the new artifacts and experiences. The former experience and knowledge are crucial in this 
process. 
 
Recitalists: Dr. David Bohn, Thomas Koester, Karel Suchy and guests Wilhelm Matthies and John Jordan 

 
February 2024 

I hope this newsletter finds you well and that you have survived the January snow and cold snap. The good news is 

that it is already February, and the days are starting to get longer and warmer. Soon we will hear the birds singing 

with the windows open. Before that you can come out this Sunday, February 4th at Church of the Gesu, to our 

Members’ Recital which has a theme of birdsong. Above my column this month you can read a brief description of 

the event. Tom Koester, David Bohn and Karel Suchy with guests Wilhelm Matthies and John Jordan will play 

varied pieces that have a theme or use of birdsong in them. We have two other guests who will join us. Dr. Ben Taft, 

whose specialty is birdsong, and Dr. Thomas Carr, assistant professor of biology at Carthage College and specializes 

in dinosaurs will join us for commentary and lecture during the recital.  

The board is also looking for members who have experience with grant writing. Do you or do you know someone 

who would be willing to help us begin the process of applying for grants? Please let me know if you do, 

dean@agomilwaukee.org.  

Hope to see you this Sunday! 

John 

 
 

www.sfago2024.org 
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FROM THE ARCHIVES 

Liz Walloch, Archivist and Historian archivist@agomilwaukee.org 
 

With the Archives offering endless material for topics to write about, it can be overwhelming to choose. The idea came to me to 

delve into the early years and see what types of musical programs were being presented in the month of February. I started with 

Binder 1, the Early Years of 1920-1953, of Correspondence, Newspaper Clippings, etc. I discovered a variety of musical 

offerings during the month of February. They ranged from individual and combined chapter member recitals to guest recitalists, 

to showcasing the Student Audition Winners, to Lent Vespers to a Devotional Service to an extended dedicatory organ recital to 

programmed recitals of “An Hour of Organ Music,” “Forerunners of Bach,” “Choir Festivals,” and a Twentieth Anniversary 

Organ Program. Like wow, did I find my topic and then some! So, this month, the Archives shares:  
 

Musical Offerings from the Month of February 

The Early Years, 1920-1953 

Part 1--(1927-1937) 
 

Our journey starts on Sunday, February 13, 1927, at St. Mark Episcopal Church located on Downer Ave. and Bellview Place at 

4:00 p.m. This afternoon program was a combined Wisconsin chapter member presentation entitled, “An Hour of Organ 

Music.”  From a membership roster I found among 

the materials, the Wisconsin Chapter had a small 

number of members residing and serving churches in 

the Milwaukee area. Here is added bonus 

information on this church organ. The new Austin 

pipe organ was dedicated during the 11:00 morning 

worship service on January 23, 1927. Following 

dedication, the 3 manual, 44 stops instrument hosted 

two recitals. The first recital was on Monday, 

January 24 with guest recitalist Sheldon Foote and 

the second recital was on Thursday, January 27 with 

guest recitalist Stanley Martin. This program on 

February 13 is a continuation of showcasing this 

new instrument’s varied uses for worship and 

performance.     

 

The year is 1928, the date is Sunday, February 24, 

we are at the Church of the Resurrection on 26th and 

Auer Street at 4 o’clock. Chapter member Frieda J. 

Diekman is playing a program of organ works and 

accompanying tenor, Mr. Goetsch. This afternoon’s 

program is for the benefit of the Choir Music Fund. 

From what I viewed in the Archives, I did not find 

any specs on the organ to share. What I can share 

from the archives is that Frieda J. Diekman was one 

of the core members in those early years, very 

supportive of the chapter from its infancy. 

 
Our journey brings us to Kenwood Methodist 

Episcopal Church on East Prospect and Kenwood 

Boulevard on Sunday, February 17, 1929. At 4 

o’clock, Hermann A. Nott, Chapter member, is to 

perform his organ recital on this newly installed 

instrument, the Wright Memorial Organ. Mr. Nott 

will be showcasing, through his program selections, 

the vast expressive musical interpretations, and 

beauty through his musical skills. Take a look at his 

program and the organ specifications. I learned a few 

new stop names of Harmonic Piccolo and 

Cornopean.  

mailto:archivist@agomilwaukee.org
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With a few gaps in years, our February tour 

continues to Thursday, February 8, 1934, at 8:15 

p.m. The Wisconsin Chapter of the American Guild 

of Organists is hosting recitalist Virgil Fox. The 

location for this recital is Immanual Presbyterian 

Church on Astor Street in Milwaukee. Noteworthy, 

This pipe organ is a relatively new installation at the 

church having celebrated its pipe organ dedication 

recital just eight (8) years earlier on October 28, 

1926.  Could this instrument be turning 100 years 

old in two years? I will do more research to confirm. 

 

Take a look at Virgil’s program, it was quite the 

musical treat with the variety of compositional 

periods of works performed. One piece Virgil 

usually played as his encore piece, “Perpetuum 

Mobile” was on his program to showcase the organ 

along with his skillful solo pedal work. I can only 

imagine, for those who attended this recital, how 

they were amazed with his organ performance and 

the ticket price of $1.50. 
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The following February of 1935 brings us to Calvary Presbyterian 

Church on North 10th and West Wisconsin Avenue. On Saturday, 

February 2 at 4 o’clock chapter members presented a musical program 
of “Forerunners of Bach.”  To begin the program, a paper was 

presented on the “Forerunners of Bach” by Miss Irene Eastman of 

Madison, Wisconsin. Take a look at the program to see the blend of 

French, Italian, English, Danish and German composer’s works 
performed. This themed music program presented by the chapter 

showed their creative approach to setting context with the paper 

presentation first and the performance that followed.  

 
On Sunday, February 14, 1937, brings us to First Methodist Episcopal 

Church located on North 10th Street and W. Wisconsin Avenue for a 

“Choir Festival.”  The Wisconsin Chapter helped and supported this 

program which combined 250 voices from 12 churches in Milwaukee 
and suburbs. The festival at 4:00 pm drew an audience of 1,100! Read 

through the two articles from the Archives for more details.  One 

interesting fact I discovered; the chapter held a successful “Hymn 

Service” the prior November at Immanuel Presbyterian Church. This 
“Choir Festival” was equally successful in that the board planned to 

make both of these annual events. The credit for both successes was 

the work and attention to detail of Chapter member Hermann Nott, the 

chair of the programming committee.    
 

Well, this brings Part 1 to a close. Hope you enjoyed the musical 

February tour through part of the early years. I have all my research 

ready for Part 2 for next February. Happy St. Valentine Day and Ash 

Wednesday on the 14th, Happy Leap Day on the 29th and a prayerful 
season of renewal this Lent. 

 


